CHAILEY P.C.C.

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN CHURCH
ON 20th JULY 2023 AT 7.00 P.M.

Present:
Rev’d Paul Mundy, Mr Anthony Meadows (in the chair), 
Mrs Bea Annis, Mr Jonny Annis, Mrs Kirsten Bowen, 
Mrs Maryjane Corver, Mr Paul Corver, Mrs Brenda Ford, 
Mr Chris James, Peter Martin, Mrs Christine Peskett,
Mr John Smith, Mrs Sarah Tillard, Mrs Jane Von Der Becke and 
Mrs Teresa Wenban.

Apologies: 
There were no apologies. Peter Martin joined the meeting during the Safeguarding item and John Smith during the Buildings item.
The meeting opened with a Psalm and a prayer, including a prayer for Andrew Martin.
2023-40 MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF 24th MAY 
The minutes had been circulated.
2023- 37 should read ‘Choir £100 (£80 to Choir Fund and £20 to Church Funds)’
The minutes were AGREED and signed as correct. 
2023-41 MATTERS ARISING 
There were no matters arising.
2023-42 SAFEGUARDING

A proposal from Rev’d Paul Mundy that Jane Von Der Becke be co-opted on to the PCC as Safeguarding Officer was seconded by Paul Corver and AGREED by all. Jane Von Der Becke reported that she had completed levels 1 and 2 of safeguarding training and would complete level 3 when a place became available. Rev’d Paul Mundy asked all members to complete to at least level 1. The defibrillator is being relocated outside the Reading Room. Jane Von Der Becke will enquire whether there is a Diocesan strategy on ‘do not resuscitate’. Until the strategy is known we will always resuscitate.
2023-43 TREASURERS REPORT 
The Treasurer reported that excluding any expenses the Craft Fair had raised £1,020. £656.50 came from the raffle and footfall was down from 88 adults in 2022 to 56 adults. In the future there needs to be liaison with the Horticultural Society and the Bonfire Society to avoid clashes and a banner to advertise the event.
2023-44 FUND RAISING
Planned events include the Flower Festival and the Christmas Craft Fair.

2023-45 FABRIC AND BUILDINGS  
Tower: the surveyor believes that the bells are supported by a bigger beam than that identified in the quinquennial report. The tower floor will need to be raised to check and the shingles on the tower also need to be checked. 

Flooring: A letter was sent to J. D. Clarke, the current architect on 9th June. The reply on 5th July did not respond to the issues raised and maintained that blocked drains had caused the flooring problems. Rev’d Paul Mundy will reply to J. D. Clarke confirming that the PCC are taking legal action to secure compensation for miss-advice on flooring and that are suspending architectural work with J. D. Clarke. The DAC has been informed that the PCC are changing architects. A proposal from Rev’d Paul Mundy that legal advice be sought on perusing compensation for miss-advice over the flooring was seconded by Paul Corver and AGREED by all. As they do not seem to be bifacial the humidifiers have now been turned off to save electricity. The most urgent issues in the Quinquennial Report need to be commenced by January 2024. More quotes for work on the roof are therefore required.
23-46 CHURCHYARDS
Rev’d Paul Mundy reported that strimming is needed to clear a grave beneath a tree. No probationers are available to work on the Churchyards. There is evidence of some ash dieback and trees on the boarder of St Mary’s Churchyard are in most need of work. The ownership of these tree may need to be clarified.
2023-47 RISK ASSESSMENT

The Safer Quality Protect risk assessment has been worked upon, needs further updating and then brought to the PCC.
2023-48 RECTORY COSTS

Newick PCC will be asked for a proposal on the division of rectory costs.

2023-49 CHILDREN AND FAMILIES WORKER
Rev’d Paul Mundy reported that the Children and Families Worker has resigned from November 2023.There will be an advertisement for a replacement. Chailey has 18 months of grant left and needs to agree what is needed from a Children and Families Worker. Ideas for the Children and Families Worker  include: should be from the community; work in schools after the end of lessons; a pet service; singers from the secondary school at the Flower Festival and at Christmas; advertising the Possums and Church advertising in the Repair Café. Lunchtime sessions for both Years 7 and 8 will be provided at the secondary school from September. Rev’d Paul Mundy proposed special thanks to Brenda Ford for her work as the Foundation Governor at St Peter’s primary school.
2023-50 100 CLUB.
Prizes of £25 (Val Thwaites), £20 (Anthony Meadows) and £15 (Stephen Craig) were drawn along with the half yearly draw of £181.32 (Penny Furmedge).
2023-51 ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Clock– Sarah Tillard reported that someone would donate to repair the Church clock
Choir – Anthony Meadows will e.mail Dudley Dean about the transfer of choir funds
Food Bank – can be advertised more
Isolation and Lonely – Bea Annis has met Heather Ward of Newick Good Neighbours to find out about isolation and lonely links
Opera – 6 people over 65 to be involved with opera 

Magazine – could items be shared between Newick and Chailey magazines?

Pastoral Fund – Guides have been supported from the fund

Duke of Edinburgh – the Church to be a hub for training

The meeting ended with a prayer and grace at 9.15 p.m.

